

Shelby County Sheriff's Departmen

ROY C. NIXON, SHERIFF

GERALD P. PROCTOR, CHIEF DEPUT

May 17, 1974

Mr. Joe Hester Federal Bureau of Investigation Federal Office Building Memphis, Tennessee

Dear Sir:

Enclosed you will find a letter addressed to the Identification Bureau of the Shelby County Sheriff's Office concerning the Martin Luther King case, same being the letter we discussed over the phone on May 17, 1974.

If this department can assist you in any manner, please don't hesitate to contact us.

Yours truly,

General Investigative Bureau

cc: File

JWH/tj